
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Conservation and Development Director, or designee, to
execute a contract amendment with Dudek, a corporation, to extend the term from
December 31, 2020 through December 31, 2021, unless sooner terminated as provided in
said contract, with no change to the payment limit of $272,586, to provide continued service
to complete the environmental impact report (EIR) for the Byron Airport General Plan
Amendment (GPA) and Airport Land Use Compatibility Plan (ALUCP) update. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
The environmental review for the Byron Airport GPA and ALUCP update is 100% funded
from the Mariposa Energy Project Community Benefits Fund. 

BACKGROUND: 
The Department of Conservation and Development (DCD) has contracted with Dudek, to
prepare the EIR for the Byron Airport GPA and ALUCP update. During the past year,
Dudek worked with staff to set parameters for and execute an updated Traffic Impact
Analysis (TIA) for the EIR, which includes Vehicle Miles Traveled (VMT) analysis
required by SB 743 and CCTA modeling. Additionally, staff is in the process of reviewing
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the EIR and providing comments to Dudek for editing purposes with the goal of completing
the draft EIR by the end of 2020 and circulating it to the public in the beginning of 2021.
This 



BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)
contract amendment is required to continue the EIR work; thus, staff recommends that the
contract be extended to December 31, 2021.

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
If the contract with Dudek, Inc., is not amended, it will expire and the EIR for the Byron
Airport GPA and ALUCP update will not be completed.


